THE REPORT OF THE PARTY OF THE

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

January 9, 2018

RE:

Christopher B. Fisher, Esq. Cuddy & Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, NY 10601

located at Tiffany Farm, 156 Sterling City Road, Lyme, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Fisher:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby acknowledges your notice as-built and additional information related to the installation of a temporary telecommunications facility at 156 Sterling City Road in the Town of Lyme, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.

EM-CING-075-180108 – AT&T notice of intent to install a temporary telecommunications facility

The facility is to be operated and maintained as specified here and in your notice dated January 5, 2018. The facility is in compliance with the exception criteria in Section 16-50j-72 (a/2) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies for the provision of continuity of service from a temporary facility installed adjacent to a damaged or inoperable existing tower. This temporary facility has also been carefully modeled to ensure that radio frequency emissions are conservatively below State and federal standards applicable to the frequencies to be used on this tower.

This decision is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council. Any additional change to this temporary facility will require explicit notice to this agency pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73. Such notice shall include all relevant information regarding the proposed change with cumulative worst-case modeling of radio frequency exposure at the closest point of uncontrolled access to the tower base, consistent with Federal Communications Commission, Office of Engineering and Technology, Bulletin 65.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/CMW/bm

c: The Honorable Steven Mattson, First Selectman, Town of Lyme Bernard Gigliotti, Zoning Enforcement Officer, Town of Lyme

